East Salford Community Committee - 22nd March, 2007


EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Broughton Database

Camp Street

Salford

22nd March, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.30 p.m.
"
ended:
8.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
P. Ball - in the Chair

Councillors Coen and Humphreys



B. Carson - HBAC




S. Carson - Salford Disabled Motorists Association




P. Bradbury
} Cliffside




K. Groves
}




C. Sumner - Broughton Trust




A. Oliver - Friends of Albert Park




B. Hawke - Albert Park Tenants’ Association




V. Pawson - Devonshire Street 




C. Breen - Gainsborough Street




H. Cavanagh - Kimberley Street




L. Turnbull - Child Action North West




D. Miller - Cliff Residents




M. Thorpe - Broughton Action Group




J. Bailey - Broughton Trust




J. Bailey - ZSARA 




D. Prince
} RITA




M. Preston
}




M. Kelly
}




F. Rimmer
}




C. Moores - Local Resident




M. Mold - Local Resident




K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s




S. Grant - Binoh


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




B. Taylor - Area Co-ordinator




L. Anderson - Neighbourhood Manager




L. Slamon - Customer and Support Services Directorate




B. Elder - New Deal for Communities




Inspector S. Bailey - Greater Manchester Police




A. Schultz - Neighbourhood Management




C. Marsh - Central Salford URC




V. Hammnett
- East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team

80.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor, Merry and J. Murphy, B. Durran and A. Pallister.

81.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the East Salford Community Committee held on 25th January, 2007, were approved as a correct record.

82.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES AND THE ACTION SHEET

(a)
Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings

Details of the Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings were circulated and noted.


(b)
Budget Sub-Group
Members were reminded that nominations were invited at the last meeting of the Community Committee for any person from the Broughton area to serve as a representative on the Budget Sub-Group.  Two names had been put forward namely J. Bailey and B. Durran.  The present position was that B. Durran was not a voting Member of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT J. Bailey be appointed to serve as a Member of the Budget Sub-Group.

(c)
Manchester International Festival 2007
Reference was made to the Manchester International Festival which was to be held in July, 2007, and to the request at the last meeting for the final cost of the event together with details of how concessionary tickets were to be allocated to be submitted to this Community Committee for information in due course.  

Members referred to the need to be advised of how tickets were to be allocated prior to the event.

RESOLVED:
THAT details of how the tickets for the high profile outdoor cultural event to be held at the Salford Quays on 7th and 8th July, 2007, as part of the three week Manchester International Festival next summer be forwarded to Members of the Community Committee as soon as possible and prior to the actual event itself.

83.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Recommendations from the Budget Sub-Group Meeting held on



13th March, 2007 


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 13th March, 2007, for applications for funding as detailed below be approved:-

	Applicant
	Total Grant Sought
	Purpose
	Decision

	1.
Salford Community Leisure
	£13,360.70
	To provide a one year sports programme
	Part fund £1,300

	2.
The Broughton Trust
	£6,500
	Broughton annual family and fun day festival
	Approve

	3.
St. Paul’s (Kersal) Primary School
	£964.48
	Finger signposts for the school
	Defer

	4.
6th Higher Broughton Guides
	£713.11
	For caretaking, heating and lighting costs at St. Philip’s School
	Approve

	5.
Mechinoh School After Hours Club
	£2,185
	Van rental/house rental/running costs
	Defer

	6.
Tiny Tots Vision Limited
	£2,764
	Rent/wages/toys/ transport/promotions
	Part fund

£1,000

	7.
Lubavitch Day Camp
	£4,497
	Subsidise 30 children/ playscheme
	Refuse

	8.
Salford Interclub Junior League

	£328
	To purchase prize cups and medals
	Approve on condition other devolved budgets approve £328

	9.
6th Higher Broughton Brownies
	£673.92
	For caretaking/heating and lighting costs to use St. Philip’s School
	Approve

	10.
Pendlebury Coyotes
	£348 for two persons from the East Salford area
	Room hire costs
	Refuse

	11.
Salfordian Trust
	£1,838.93 from each Community Committee
	Replacement of carpets
	Approve £1,838.93

	12.
Homestart Salford
	£2,909
	General running costs
	Defer



	13.
Families Matter
	£2,998.50
	Transport and trips for a community Fun Day
	Approve on condition of supply of quote £2,998.50

	14.
St. Sebastian’s Judo Club
	£1,500
	General running costs/ transport
	Approve

£1,500

	15.
Our Kids
	£3,375
	Food/lecturer/general maintenance
	Part fund

£1,687.50

	16.
Salford Link Project
	£923
	Running costs/staffing/ refreshments/ sports equipment
	Approve

£923

	17.
Salford Women’s Centre
	£1,322 from each Community Committee
	Art/gardening/yoga and pilates
	Part fund

£1,182

	18.
Water Lilies
	£1,000
	Running costs for water aerobics
	Refuse

	19.
Lower Kersal South East Residents’ Association
	£2,397.23
	Gardening materials/ plants/bird boxes
	Approve

£2,397.23

	20.
The Amber Project
	£6,142.75
	Running costs for event to be held in July to raise awareness of local issues
	Approve



(b)
Financial Position Statement

L. Anderson submitted a budget statement showing the financial position of the devolved budget as at 19th February, 2007.

Members are advised that the YAKF (Youth Calendar) funding in the sum of £2,755.20 was not now to proceed and were recommended to consider allocating £1,350  to fund youth projects linked to the Better Together Initiative and for the remaining monies to be put back into the devolved budget.

Members of the Community Committee however felt that it would be more appropriate for the remaining £1,405 to be ring fenced to youth projects as originally intended.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the financial position statement be noted.



(2) THAT the proposal for using £1,350 that was originally allocated to the YAKF Project, be allocated to youth projects linked to Better Together, with the remaining £1,405 ring fenced for future youth projects.

(c)
Volunteer Expenses/New Application Form
Members were advised of the new volunteer expenses form for Sub-Group Members and this was noted.

(d)
Budget Sub-Group Review Session
V. Hammnett thanked all those who attended the Budget Sub-Group Review session and referred to matters which had been discussed including improvements to decision making, training and support needs, support for successful groups/ unsuccessful groups, support for groups in the voluntary sector, and a clarity of decision making.  She indicated that the Budget Sub-Group were to draft guidelines for future consideration of applications for funding from the devolved budget and this would be submitted to the Community Committee at their next meeting.

 84.
HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET

RESOLVED:
THAT the following schemes recommended from the highways devolved budget be approved:-

	Recognised Problem and Location
	Proposed Improvements
	Proposer
	Devolved Budget Allocated
	Match Funding Allocated
	Estimate Total Cost
	Match Funder

	Poor lighting affecting pedestrian use Orion Place
	Lighting for grassed footpaths in open space area
	CST/

NPHL
	£30,000
	
	£30,000
	

	Poor lighting, affecting pedestrian use Village Street
	Improve lighting provision, upgrade lanterns
	HMR Broughton
	£4,000
	
	£4,000
	

	Poor lighting, affecting pedestrian use Albert Park Road, Broughton
	Upgrading of existing columns and provision of additional columns would improve the safety for residents, pedestrians and park users
	HMR Broughton
	£10,000
	
	£10,000
	

	Footway damage and risk to pedestrians

Yew Street
	Removal of traffic calming bulge
	Local Residents
	£6,000
	
	£6,000
	

	Very few crossing points suitable for disabled users Priory Grove, Yew Street, Cliff Avenue, Griffin Street, Oak Road and Mildred Street all onto Lower Broughton Road and Grecian Street North
	Dropping kerbs and installing tiles to assist the visually impaired would resolve these issues
	Local Residents
	£5,000
	
	£5,000
	

	Lack of safe places to cross road Seaford Road
	Survey for pedestrian crossing to identify solutions
	NDC TAG
	£400
	
	£400
	

	Dangerous road Langley Road
	Phase 2 traffic calming works including installation of chicanes
	NDC TAG
	£11,500
	£11,500
	£23,000
	Urban Vision

	Lack of safe places to cross road.  Increased use due to play park Littleton Road, near neighbour-hood park (under construct-ion) and sports village
	Installation of new pedestrian crossing
	NDC TAG
	£19,930
	£65,070
	£85,000
	NDC and others TBC

	Poor lighting affecting pedestrian use Footway from Wallness Lane to Strawberry Road, Footway from Frederick Road to Wallness Lane
	Targeted improvements to lighting provision
	Greater Manchester Police
	£3,960
	
	£3,960
	Salford University to be approached (TBC)

	Poor quality of existing footways makes pedestrians vulnerable Granville Avenue
	Resurfacing of footways
	Local Residents
	£9,210
	790
	£10,000
	Local Residents


85.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Broughton Hub
M. Thorpe referred to the proposal to develop the future use of the Broughton Library.  He indicated that the Greek Orthodox Church had expressed an interest in turning the library into a venue.  Copies of what the church were proposing to do were available and advised Members of the Community Committee that the Cabinet were soon to make a decision.

Rabbi S. Grant reported that the library would soon become vacant.  He advised Members of the Community Committee that -

· The problem with the library was that it had a flat roof and that there were subsidence problems which would cost in the region of £300,000 to rectify.

· Clearly any group which proposed to take over the ownership of the library would have to sustain any costs to be met by themselves.

· The two groups interested in possibly taking the library were the Greek Orthodox community and the Jewish community.

· The Council would formally ask for both the Greek Orthodox and Jewish Community to submit their proposals for the use of the building to enable a decision on the building’s future  to be made.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information given be welcomed and the current position be noted and the Community Committee be kept informed of any development.

 .
(b)
R. Threlfall Assistant Neighbourhood Manager

The Chair advised the Community Committee that R. Threlfall, previously Assistant Neighbourhood Manager had secured a promotion and was to take up the position in her new role of Neighbourhood Manager in the Swinton Community Committee area.   

RESOLVED:
THAT the thanks of this Community Committee for all the hard work and dedication shown by R. Threlfall during her role as Assistant Neighbourhood Co-ordinator in the East Salford community area be recorded and that she be wished every success in her future career.

(c)
Review of Primary School Provision
Members were advised that a meeting was to be held at the Beacon Centre on 27th March, from 3.30 to 7.00 p.m., where discussions would be held regarding the proposed closures to the two primary schools in the area.

(d)
Spirit of Co-operation Event
Details of the Spirit of Co-operation Event to mark World Coop Day 2007 were circulated.  Members were advised that -

· The Lowry Centre, Salford Quays, was confirmed as the venue on Sunday, 8th July.

· The day would be hosted by United Cooperatives and offered a unique opportunity to come together in the spirit of cooperation to be inspired, challenged and entertained and that there would be exciting family fun activities which would run alongside opportunities to look at the more serious side to cooperation.

· Highlights confirmed to date included a cooperative market, an international symposium, a lively fairtrade seminar, lively performances of newly commissioned theatre with a cooperative theme, circus school and a chance to develop football and rugby skills, cooperative cinema, children’s art competitions, an exhibition of live music for all tastes, cooperative taster sessions and workshops, a photography competition exhibition and living history the chance to meet co-operators from the past.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and leaflet circulated regarding the Spirit of Co-operation event be noted.


(e)
The Cliff and the Crescent Conservation Area

A. Stockton circulated details of proposals to carry out appraisals in the Crescent and Cliff Conservation Areas in accordance with national guidance on conservation areas.


The information indicated that the purpose of a conservation area appraisal was to define what was important about its character. The information would be used to clarify conservation areas boundaries as well as to providing a context for the assessment of development proposals within the area.  Exhibitions had been organised to be held at the Salford Museum and Art Gallery to present the Crescent Conservation Area and the Pavilion to present the Cliff Conservation Area.  


B. Hawke reported on the current position regarding the regeneration area and the crofts being cleared.  She indicated that L. Brown had apologised for the trees coming down and that she had been advised that they were going to build on the croft in the near future.  Outline planning permission had been approved so the tree stumps would be removed.  B. Hawke referred to the fact that they were told that there was to be consultation regarding the development and that that had not taken place.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information given be noted.


(f)
Albert Park All Weather Pitch


Members were advised that the all weather pitch in Albert Park was to be formally opened on 31st March, between 12 and 3.00 p.m., and all were welcome to attend.  Thanks to B. Taylor and Councillor J. Merry for their support in this matter were asked to be recorded.


(g)
Policing Issues

Inspector S. Bailey gave an update with regard to policing matters in the area including the following matters -

· Car crime operations in the area.  He indicated that with regard to thefts from motor vehicles 28 arrests since 12th February, in relation to vehicles crimes had been made in the area.

· Burglary reduction measures in the Broughton Park area.

· Off-road/quadbikes and the action being taken by the police with regard to dealing with these problems.

· Anti-social behaviour and the operations being carried out on Friday evenings.

· The sale of alcohol to underage people and the action being taken to address this and the continuing problems particularly at weekend evenings.


(h)
Use of Pool Hall
Reference was made to the problems with a shop at the top of Norton Street in the vicinity of Great Cheetham Street East being recognised as a pool hall but which was 

causing anti-social behaviour problems within the area.  Inspector Bailey undertook to investigate this matter.

Reference was also made by Community Committee Members to the sale of food and wines on Friday and Saturday evenings.  Inspector Bailey indicated that the Greater Manchester Police were continually looking at licensing laws and closing premises earlier on these evenings to try and combat problems and anti-social behaviour.

Inspector Bailey also referred to a recent anti-social behaviour order which had been obtained against a local youth in the area who had received a curfew for a six month period.  He also indicated that further anti-social behaviour orders were expected to be approved against two other young people in the near future.

He also indicated that all Community Beat Officers had now got mobile phones.

86.
MASTERPLANS FOR ALBERT PARK
A. Bowyer gave a presentation regarding the proposed development and masterplans for the development of Albert Park.

Discussion was held regarding the proposals with reference being made in particular 

to -

· The provision of railings and the safety and walking services.

· The need to engage with youths to progress the proposals and the need to consider the way forward to consider where future funds can be drawn to meet the proposals.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation and information given be noted.

87.
SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT
M. Thorpe referred to the Supplementary Planning Document and encouraged Members to read the document and it was agreed that copies would be circulated to all Members.

88.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday, 24th May, 2007, at 

6.30 p.m., at the Lower Kersal Activities Centre, Northallerton Road, Salford.

89.
INFORMATION ITEMS

Members noted the following information items which were circulated with the agenda -

· North West Together Weekend Network.

· Better Together Programme.

90.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Reference was made to the following information which was also circulated for the information of Community Committee Members -

· Your Local Health Services are Changing.

· Better Together Programme brings and encourages community work together.

· The planning application for a hotel, conferencing and leisure centre at the former Buile Hill Mansion and adjoining land along with advice on how to submit comments.

· The conference to be held in Manchester regarding North West Together within the next week anyone interested would need to contact the Neighbourhood Manager L. Anderson.

· Countryside show houses which were to open on the week ending 20th April, 2007.

· The reference to the fact that no representative of Contour had again attended a meeting of the Community Committee.
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